Carp-R-Us Angling and Social Club

Minutes of AGM held 27th January 2019,
Posh Club, La Marina
21 present. 
Members: Steve Collins, Steve Fell, Tom Marshall, Geoff Tempest, Dave Sutton
Jackie Breslin, Ann Fowles, Roy Buttress, Graham Leadley, Alan Priest, Terry Screen, Alan Smith, Sue Boorman, Pete Boorman, Roy Dainty, Dave Hazell, Kimm Owen, Steve Owen, Jeremy Fardoe

Associates: Alice Shipley, Margaret  
Apologies: Derek King, Andy Foden, Richard Crawshaw 
Election of Committee
The following nominations for committee posts had been received:
President: 

Steve Collins



Nominated by Jackie Breslin, Seconded by Roy Buttress

Secretary:

Steve Fell




Nominated by Jackie Breslin, Seconded by Roy Buttress

Treasurer:

Tom Marshall




Nominated by Roy Dainty, Seconded by Alan Priest

Social Sec:

Geoff Tempest




Nominated by Roy Dainty, Seconded by Terry Screen

Angling Sec:

Dave Sutton




Nominated by Alan Priest, Seconded by Jackie Breslin

All were appointed unanimously.

Jackie Breslin agreed to continue as Deputy Match Secretary to help Dave.

Proposals

No proposals had been received.

The possible lowering of membership fees still further had been raised at a meeting but not put forward as a proposal. The committee had discussed this, and it was felt that it should remain the same for this year, but the situation will be monitored during the year with a view to possibly lowering the fees in 2020.
AOB

Dave Sutton said that he had meant to put forward the suggestion that minimum numbers to constitute a match should be lowered. This was supported by Jackie Breslin. As this involved a change to the match rules and not the constitution it was felt that it did not need a formal proposal and seconding. It was agreed that the minimum numbers for a general match should be four members and for the Mini-Series, three.
Terry Screen said he thought having matches at Beniarres and Argos in January was not a good idea. It was pointed out that everyone had received a copy of the fixtures and no objections had been raised. However, this will be considered when the 2020 fixtures are organised.
Roy Buttress asked that if you had confirmed with the Match Secretary that you were going to a match, do you still need to phone if on the day of the match you were going to be late. After discussion it was agreed that yes, you should. Members should try and give themselves ample time to get to a venue but as soon as they feel they cannot be there for the draw time they should pull over where it is safe and call to let someone know.

Sue Boorman said she would like to congratulate the committee on their work over the year. This sentiment was supported by others present.

